July 22, 2001

Trench B4

Why open Trench B4?

The last two weeks of excavation have revealed what Bradley considers an Early Iron Age wash descending West down the tepe.  We hope to catch this period more thoroughly further east up the tepe.  Area B has not been excavated since last year when a sealed Early Iron Age surface was found in Trench B1 and a complex mudbrick wall system in B2.  this year we hope to get a better context of those surfaces in B1 and B2 by opening a 10 x 10 meter trench which encompasses trench B1.  The new trench B4 will have trench B1 as its South West Corner.

We began the day by clearing the brush from the new part of trench B4.  I retied my baulk strings during breakfast.  We started digging in the North West corner of the trench leaving a .5 meter baulk between trench B1's North Baulk and the rest of trench B4.  We will not begin excavation in the former B1 trench till later in the week.

On to the rest of B4....About a meter and a half east of the west baulk we found a large concentration of pottery.  South of this area of pottery we also found a concentration of rock which Jonathan calls conglomerate.  The rock was given its own KT #4003 and we continued digging.  Bradley identified some of the pot sherds as Early Iron Age from the ceramic handle found among the body sherds.  We focused on clearing away the fill around the potter pieces and I changed locus from 4000 to 4001.  While revealing the pottery in L4001.  We continued digging in L4000 south of L4001 but found nothing interesting, but will continue to dig deeper tomorrow.  We followed the pottery as far as it extended west and south.  Tomorrow we will continue to follow the pottery east until we have uncovered them all.  Lynn believes the sherds are a pot smash or many different pots mixed together.  

